MINUTES OF A
NOMINATION MEETING OF PRINCIPALS AND ELECTORS
7PM, THURSDAY 5™ AUGUST 2021

The Connétable was unable to attend the Meeting and Procureur du Bien Public, Peter Germain,
chaired the Assembly in her absence. The Procureur Germain welcomed all present and reminded
the Assembly that they could sign the Attendance Book at the end of the meeting if they so wished.
It was noted that 27 parishioners attended the Assembly.

Apologies were received from Connétable Karen Shenton Stone, Deputy Stephen Luce, Colin and
Paulette de la Haye, Centenier Roland, Vingtenier Cobden, Vingtenier Falle, Megan Gaudin. The
Convening Notice was read by the Parish Secretary.

1. To elect one Centenier to complete a three-year term of office expiring
June 2024.

Pursuant to an Act of the Royal Court dated 23 July 2021, whereby it was ordered that an clection
be held for Centenier, this nomination meeting has been called to elect one Centenier to complete
a three-year term of office expiring in June 2024.

The Procureur Germain confirmed that a nomination form had been received for Alan Richard
Phillips which was completed by proposer Paul Gaudin, and nine seconders who are ¢lectors of
the Parish. Procureur Germain invited Paul Gaudin to address the Assembly.

Paul Gaudin read the nine seconders:

Colin de la Haye Judith Eden
Colin Tadier Robert White
Joan Richard Sharon Campbell
David Sacha Campbell Peter Canham
Gerald Le Cocq

Procurcur Germain asked if there were any other nominations and, after a period of ten minutes
and no further nominations, declared Alan Richard Phillips duly clected as a Centenier and warned
him to appear at the Public Hall at 10am on Friday 13™ August to take his Oath of Office by
videolink to the Royal Court.

Procureur Germain then congratulated Centenier Phillips on his re-election and thanked him for
the years of service and stated that the Parish is privileged to have men and ladies of his calibre in
the Honorary Police in St Martin.

2. To elect one Procureur du Bien Public to complete a three-year term of office
expiring June 2024.

Pursuant to an Act of the Royal Court dated 23™ July 2021, whereby it was ordered that an election
be held for Procurcur du Bien Public, this nomination mecting has been called to elect one
Procureur du Bien Public to complete a three-year term of office expiring in June 2024,

Procureur Germain confirmed that a nomination form had been received for Lester Arthur
Richardson which was completed by proposer Gerald Le Cocq and nine seconders who are electors
of the Parish. Procureur Germain invited Mr Le Cocq to address the Assembly.



Mr Le Cocq stated he had great pleasure in proposing Mr Richardson for a third time read and then
read the nine seconders:

John William Luce Robert John Perchard
Paulette Lamy de la Haye Terence A Jehan

Joan Richard, MBE Megan Gaudin

Vicky Hueln Colin William Renouf
Alan Edward Mollet

Mr Le Cocq stated Mr Richardson was bormn at North Lynn in the Parish of St Martin and his career
involved being a motor mechanic and then in farming. He was heavily involved the Parish Battle
of Flowers and is currently president of Rozel Rovers football club. Mr Le Cocq stated it was an
honour to propose a candidate of Mr Richardson’s caliber for this office.

Procureur Germain asked if there were any other nominations and, after a period of ten minutes
and no further nominations, declared Lester Arthur Richardson duly elected as a Procureur du Bien
Public and warned him to appear at the Public Hall at 10am on Friday 13" August to take his Oath
of Office by video link to the Royal Court.

Procureur Germain then congratulated Mr Richardson on being re-clected and stated that as a
fellow Procureur what a pleasure it has been working with him. Procureur Germain stated that he
was confident that we will continue to develop as an excellent thriving Parish with Mr Richardson
as Procureur. Special thanks was given to Annie, Mr Richardson’s wife, for allowing him to spend
so much time on Parochial duties and time with his cousin (Procureur Germain). Procureur
Germain ended by stating that he had worked on many Parish projects with Mr Richardson
including the Battle of Flowers, the Gorey Fete and the Youth Club at Les Landes.

Mr Richardson thanked Mr Le Cocq for his kind words and stated that he was delighted that the
Procureurs worked well with the Connétable on all Parochial matters.

The Nomination Meeting closed at 7.30pm.
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